
VIRTUAL: Finance Committee
Meeting Minutes of

Thursday, June 27th, 2024
1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Office of HIV Planning, 340 N. 12th St., Suite 320, Philadelphia PA 19107

Present:Michael Cappuccilli, Keith Carter, Alan Edelstein (Co-chair), Adam Williams

Guests: A. McCann-Woods (DHH), Ashley Wright (DHH)

Staff: Debbie Law, Sofia Moletteri, Mari Ross-Russell, Kevin Trinh

Call to Order: A. Edelstein called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

Introductions: A. Edelstein skipped introductions.

Approval of Agenda:
A. Edelstein referred to the June 27th, 2024 Finance Committee agenda and asked for a motion
to approve the June 2024 agenda.Motion: K. Carter motioned; M. Cappuccilli seconded to
approve the June 27th, 2024 Finance Committee agenda.Motion passed: 2 in favor, 2 abstained.
The June 27th, 2024 agenda was approved.

Approval of Minutes (June 6th, 2024):
A. Edelstein referred to the June 6th, 2024 Finance Committee minutes.Motion: K. Carter
motioned; M. Cappuccilli seconded to approve the June 6th 2024 meeting minutes.Motion
passed: 2 in favor, 2 abstained. The June 6th, 2024 minutes were approved.

Report of Co-chairs:
None.

Report of Staff:
M. Ross-Russell reminded the committee about the upcoming allocations meetings and the
conflict of interest forms. She also said they would be having the site visit during the PA
allocations meetings. The site reviewers had asked to meet with the Executive Committee, the
Office of HIV Planning (OHP) staff and possibly members of the HIV Integrated Planning
Council (HIPC). OHP would be sending out information to the Executive Committee to answer
any questions and review the materials from the past year in preparation for the site visit. S.
Moletteri said they were making a video walkthrough of the website to assist in navigating the
OHP website.

Regarding the appointment letters for the new and returning HIPC members, M. Ross-Russell
said they were still waiting to receive the letters from the Mayor’s Office.
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M. Ross-Russell said the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) had noted a
policy clarification and that the service definition for EFA-Housing would now allow Ryan
White (RW) funds to be used for first month’s rent, last month’s rent, AND securities deposits.
The addition of security deposit coverage would only apply if the deposits would return to the
program that issued the funding. M. Ross-Russell said this would help those who were blocked
from obtaining housing due to lack of security deposit. S. Moletteri suggested that organizations
might know that they would not receive the full amount back since some landlords would deduct
from the security deposit for cleaning fees or other move-out costs.

Discussion Item:
-Allocations Preparation-
M. Ross-Russell said they would begin their review with the Systemwide allocations. A.
Edelstein asked if the spreadsheets were based on the allocations they had adopted earlier in the
month. M. Ross-Russell replied that they were. She said the shifts in funding for each region
were based on the change from using the 2021 prevalence data to using the 2022 prevalence
data. M. Cappuccilli asked if they needed to vote on anything presented in the meeting. M.
Ross-Russell said the meeting was information so the committee would have familiarity with the
materials before the allocations meetings.

The committee started the review of the spreadsheet with the Systemwide allocations. This
category included services such as Systemwide Coordination, Capacity Building, Planning
Council Support, and Grantee Administration. M. Ross-Russell said that because of the funding
shift caused by using the 2022 Prevalence data, Philadelphia would be receiving 66.810% of the
funding in FY 2025-2026 instead of 66.923% in FY 2024-2025. Similarly, the Pennsylvania
Counties would be receiving 19.823% of the funding instead of 19.9565%. The New Jersey
percentage of the funding had increased from 13.121% to 13.367% which would result in what is
approximately a $43,000 increase.

M. Ross-Russell would then review each region and describe the shifts in funding. Philadelphia
County had lost $20,106 from their budget compared to the previous year. M. Ross-Russell
reviewed the 5% increase plan for Philadelphia. She said it would represent an increase of
$593,994. For the 5% decrease plan, it would be a reduction of $593,994. M. Cappuccilli asked
if there were any services whose budgets were in jeopardy due to low funding. M. Ross-Russell
said she did not believe so.

M. Ross-Russell reviewed the spreadsheets for the PA Counties. She said the decrease for the
PA Counties was $23,503 for the level funding budget. For the 5% increase budget, the PA
Counties would gain $177,120. The 5% decrease would be a reduction of $177,120. In the next
spreadsheet, M. Ross-Russell said the level funding shifts from the Philadelphia and PA Counties
were represented in the level funding budget in the New Jersey Counties. The New Jersey
Counties would see an increase of $43,609 in funding. She said the increase for the New Jersey
Counties’ level funding budget was done proportionately. For the 5% increase budget, the New
Jersey Counties would see an increase of $116,462. The 5% decrease budget would see a
decrease of $116,462.
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The next section on the spreadsheets contained information on the regions as a whole. She said
the combined total for the 5% increase budget was $887,576. A 5% decrease would result in a
total reduction of $887,576. She reviewed the spreadsheet for MAI funding. She asked if the
committee had any questions around the budgets. M. Ross-Russell asked the committee if they
wanted to review the materials during the meeting or if they wanted to review the material at
their leisure. The committee decided they would review the material independently in their
leisure time. M. Cappuccilli suggested showing HIPC members funding data from 3 to 4 years to
show them an understanding of the amount of funding they had received on average. A.
Edelstein and K. Carter said this could be presented as a line graph or a bar graph. M.
Ross-Russell said she would create a chart on the total funding and the service dollars. M.
Cappuccilli said if they showed HIPC members the change in percentage of funding, they would
understand the weight of the funding they were to receive.

Other Business:
None.

Announcements:
None.

Adjournment:
A. Edelstein called for a motion to adjourn.Motion: K. Carter motioned; M. Cappuccilli
seconded to adjourn the June 27th, 2024 Finance Committee meeting.Motion passed: All in
favor. Meeting adjourned at 1:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kevin Trinh, staff

Handouts distributed at the meeting:
● June 27th, 2024 Finance Committee agenda
● June 6th, 2024 Finance Committee Meeting Minutes
● Draft Allocations Spreadsheet
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